From: Louise Sherwell [mailto:louisesherwell@warwickshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 15 June 2017 11:08
To: Planning
Cc: Bob Neville
Subject: 17/00243/DISC - Land Adjoining And West Of The Small House Between Back Lane And Main Street Sibford Ferris

Hi Bob,

Re: Discharge of Conditions 16 (bat and bird boxes) and 17 (lighting scheme) of 16/01110/F
The proposed bat and bird box locations within the site and specifications are appropriate.  I would recommend that the direction and the height of the boxes are also confirmed prior to discharging the condition, to ensure they are placed in appropriate orientations for bats (ideally between south, west or east facing) and nesting birds (generally north-facing). 

The external low level lighting plans are fine, however I have concern regarding the proposed LED uplighters on the trees as these are likely to affect bat foraging and commuting routes.  In particular the uplighter to tree ref 53 as this contains woodpecker holes according to the arboricultural report so this should be avoided.  If uplighters are necessary, I would recommend they should be sited on trees which have no potential roosting features for bats, and put on a timer to avoid the hours after dusk and before dawn which is the most sensitive time for foraging and commuting bats.

Kind regards,

Louise

Louise Sherwell
Assistant Ecologist
Ecological Services
Community Services
PO Box 43, Shire Hall
Warwick
CV34 4SX
Tel: 01926 418028
email: louisesherwell@warwickshire.gov.uk
